
 

 

 

UUFWC NEWSLETTER: JULY 2022 

 

 

Upcoming Services 

Our weekly Worship Services are in person on Sunday mornings at 10am or watch the service 

on  YouTube Live.  LINK to our YouTube channel   A recording is made available through the Google 

Groups email, later that day. 

 

July 3rd - "Revolution is American" [Rev. Walter Clark]   

When we talk about the use of the democratic process, we often forget that throughout our nation’s 

history that demonstrations have been an instrumental part of creating change. To fight against injustice 

is part of the democratic process. 

 

July 10th - "Resilience part 1" [Ivie Sorkin, CLM] 

The book 'Prophetic Sisterhood' is about a group women preachers breaking barriers. The struggles were 

real, but they remained true to their hearts. We’ll look at what resilience is and how pushing forward will 

feel. 

 

July 17th - "Resilience part 2" [Gail Woosley, CLM] 

The book 'Prophetic Sisterhood' is about a group women preachers breaking barriers. The struggles were 

real, but they remained true to their hearts. We’ll look at what resilience is and how pushing forward will 

feel. 

 

July 24th - "Poetry Service" [Rev. Walter Clark] 

This Sunday, the Worship Associates leads us in a poetry service, sharing poems that have moved their 

hearts with the congregation. Come and find a new favorite poet or learn a new perspective on a old 

favorite. 

 

July 31st  - "Blessing of the Animals" [Rev. Walter Clark] 

Bring your furry, fuzzy and scaly friends to our Blessing of the Animals service. Make sure your pet is 

comfortable in crowds as we honor our animal companions. 

 



 

50th Anniversary Celebration 

THANK YOU to everyone who joined in the June 19 celebration of the 50th Anniversary of the UUFWC! 

We honored our founders, shared stories and laughter, and enjoyed great music from our early years! 

Plus, all that delicious food! Thank you for sharing your joy, cooking talents, setup and cleanup muscles, 

and UUFWC trivia – you made it a special event! We look forward to 50 more years of new stories, 

laughter and memories.  ~ Susan and Mary, Event Organizers 

 

 

 

 

UU General Assembly 2022 

Congratulations to our Rev. Walter and DRE Jenni Papp who were 

both recognized at this year’s UU General Assembly Service. Walter 

was given the opportunity to walk the stage (since the 2020 event 

was virtual) and Jenni was recognized by name as part of the 2022 

class. Watch the service here:  

https://www.uua.org/ga/off-site/2022/slt 

 

 



 

It's GARAGE SALE Time! 

This year's fundraiser will take place at the UUFWC in Strawn Hall on Friday July 29th, 3-7pm and 

Saturday, July 30th, 9am-1pm. The garage sale is open to the public and a great opportunity to 

showcase our beautiful fellowship to local community members.  

 

UU members and friends your help is needed to make the 2022 fundraiser a success. 

 

DONATIONS will be accepted beginning on Sunday, July 10th through Monday, July 25th. 

Donations can be placed in rooms 1 and 2 of the RE Wing, rooms will be marked. If possible please 

refrain from delivering larger items such as furniture and exercise equipment until Sunday, July 

24th or Monday, July 25th, to avoid extra moving/handling. 

 

If you have items to donate but need help getting them to the UUFWC, please contact Erin Palmer, 

information below.  

 

VOLUNTEER sign up sheets are posted in the UUFWC lobby. There are many volunteer 

opportunities available before, during, and after the sale.  

 

Please consider staying after the service on Sunday, July 24th to help set up tables and transfer 

donated items from RE rooms 1 and 2 to Strawn Hall.  

 

FLYERS for the garage sale are available in the lobby, please help yourself…share with friends, 

family, and co-workers. Feel free to post one at your favorite local spot.  

 

YARD SIGNS will be available for anyone interested Sunday, July 17th and Sunday, July 24th.  

 

Contact Erin Palmer with any questions.  

Email: ebbosley@hotmail.com 

Cell: 330-465-7043 

 

 

Minister's Meditations  From Rev. Walter Clark 

 

How’s your heart, friends? 

This has been a rough month. We’ve seen two mass shootings back to back followed by decisions from 

the Supreme Court that expand gun rights, reduce religious liberties and strip reproductive right away 

from women and people with uteruses. In the background the January 6th commission continues. While 

reliving the horrific moments of that day many believe those who have worked to destroy democracy 

and freedom will never be held accountable. It feels as if the world is determined to make each week 

worse than the next. 



 

It's enough to break your heart. 

I got the news about the loss of reproductive freedoms while I was at UUA General Assembly (GA) in 

Portland, OR. The irony is that the 2015 GA was also in Portland. That year the Supreme Court made 

another momentous decision, the right for marriage equality. When the decision came down there was a 

huge celebration and they invited all of the LGBTQ+ folks to go up on the stage to celebrate. I was afraid 

that it was going to collapse! There were so many folks celebrating. It was a great time to be with my 

fellow UU’s. 

There are a lot of similarities between then and now. The nation’s highest court made a decision that 

impacted a marginalized community. Emotions ran high and we UU’s banded together in order to 

process what we were feeling. This year we wept, we shouted, and we marched. I watched as our 

denomination’s president address an angry crowd of folks in the public square in Portland. I witnessed 

the GA chaplains working overtime to comfort those struggling to process this loss of dignity. And I 

overheard many a conversation about the ruling. I witnessed as we all took time and space to lean on 

each other. 

One of the roles of a religious community is to gather in the broken times. To hold each other as we 

weep and gnash our teeth. To bear witness to each other’s pain and say simply, “I hear you. I’m so 

sorry.” Recognizing the hurt starts the healing process and paves the way for the next steps. 

Action. 

I know you want to do something. There will be a letter writing event on July 3rd after service to let our 

elected officials (no matter what party or who they are) know that we do not consent to this loss of 

dignity. I encourage you to not just attend service that Sunday but BRING A FRIEND! The more letters we 

send, the more impact we have. There will be a public witness event on July 4th for reproductive rights 

that I hope to see you all at. And I am sure all of this is just the beginning. 

We have a lot to do, friends and we need to do it together. That is what our faith calls us to do.

 

Opportunities to let your voice be heard! 

Saturday, July 2nd 3-5pm 

"We won't go back! Rally for Reproductive Rights in Downtown Wooster 

 

Monday, July 4th at noon 

Freedom Rally & March on the Square 

This INDEPENDENCE Day show your support for bodily autonomy and 

reproductive FREEDOM! Gather on the square at noon in solidarity with Racial 

Justice Protestors. At 1pm we will march along the sidewalk to City Hall and back. 

Bring signs (some will also be available). Please help spread the word! 

 

Read the message from the UUA President: UUs Remain Committed to Reproductive Justice  
 

 



 

'Share the Plate' with Wooster Hope Center in July 
 

Each month we will choose an agency that will receive half of the donations that are not designated for 

another purpose.  In July, we will share the plate with the Wooster Hope Center. 

Wooster Hope Center was founded in 2011 to show love to our neighbors in the community that may be 

in need of some assistance. It aims to foster self-confidence and to embrace the inherent dignity and 

worth of individuals by meeting them where they are and providing the most basic of necessities (food, 

clothing, haircuts and/or hygiene supplies). Those that receive will have the opportunity to give back to 

their community, as we will ask for them to volunteer some of their time. Through this act of paying it 

forward, people will be empowered by making a difference in the community. 

The Wooster Hope Center is licensed by and is supported by the Akron Canton Regional Food Bank 

and currently assists over 1,000 needs each month!  Learn more 

at https://www.woosterhopecenter.org/ 

How do you share the plate?  

• If you write checks, please communicate your intention on the memo line, eg: 'share the plate'. 

• If you use Paypal, in the optional section, choose 'share the plate'. 

• If you use Paypal Giving Fund, you will have to email Anne to designate your contribution. 

[fellowship@uufwc.org].   

 

Summer Fun for All Ages  From Director of Religious Education, Jenni Papp 

 

Summer is the best time for multigenerational community. Religious Exploration is sponsoring a few 

events and inviting the whole congregation to join us! 

Do you have friends who might be interested in UUFWC? Invite them to join you for a fun 

introduction. 

Please contact Jenni to find out what is needed and to help out with these events! 

July 17th from 2-5pm: Splash Around with UUs! 

It is a water play day at the UUFWC with a slip n' slide, water games, sprinklers, a baby 

pool, shady spots, and so much more!

 

July 30th - Stargazing, PJ Party, and Camp Out at the UUFWC 

A few nights after the new moon the dark sky will be great for viewing the Delta 

Aquarids Meteor Shower. If you are up for it you can stay for an overnight 

campout.  Arrive any time after 7pm. We will have a campfire and snack, 

storytelling, and songs too! If you want to bring your camper instead of a tent we 

have plenty of room in the parking lot!  Worship the next morning is the "Blessing of the 

Animals." 



 

 
August 20th - Picnic, Play, and Swim at The Lake at Loyal Oak* 

Everyone is Invited for this Last Splash of Summer! Enjoy a sand 

beach, lifeguards, water inflatables, water basketball and slides, 

playgrounds, mini-golf, Gaga pit, tether ball, volleyball, potluck, 

grilling, shady trees, fellowship, and so much fun!  Arrive any time 

after 11am. The grill will be ready for lunch around 12:30 pm. Stay 

as long as you like (they close at 8pm). See more at The Lake Park 

  
 

Bring a dish to share, your own table service, and something to throw on the grill. Water and lemonade 

will be provided. Suggested donation $10 per person, $25 per family. Give what you can, can you sponsor 

a family? 

  

*Please rsvp your interest to Jenni at dre@uufwc.org as soon as possible for this event. 

 

 

Summer TIME! 

From Youth Ministries Coordinator, Jessica Eikleberry 

 

I hope everyone is having a great summer so far!  While we don’t have any Youth specific events 

planned, we do have a LOT of great UUFWC-y things happening all around town. Here are a few more 

things YOU-TH can do in addition to the list above: 

• Stand up for our Principles at the July 4th Reproductive Freedom Rally or join the Racial Justice 

Protestors who stand on the square from 12-1 each day.  (UU Sunday on the Square is 7/24.) 

• Celebrate the Independence Day with a cookout at the UUFWC and stay to watch the fireworks. 

• Help out at the UUFWC Garage Sale Fundraiser or the Landscape Workdays on the 2nd Sunday of 

every month (7/10 & 8/14) after the service. 

• Ride on with the Wooster Bike Crew or at a Friday Night Bike Party 

• Dance the night away at one of Susan English’s dances at the Wayne Center for the Arts 

You can find more info on all these events in other places in the newsletter. 

 

Some are just for fun & some important part of who we are and what we believe. ALL are open to 

everyone – you, your family, and friends!  

 

I hope to see you at some point, somewhere, this summer! 

 
• RE and Youth activities have wrapped up for the year.  Children are always welcome in our 

worship services and we have a wiggle friendly place for them in the sanctuary if they would 

prefer that. The nursery is always available for caregivers to use and the service audio can be 

heard in there. 

• RE activities for Children & Youth during worship will return in mid-August. 

• Contact Jenni at DRE@UUFWC.org or Jess at YMC@UUFWC.org with questions. 

 



 

Membership (and Fun Stuff) News 

From Martin Lubell (chair), Laura Grimm, Jay Klemme, Cherrill Wertz, Leah Humphrey, Bill Carter and 

Laura Moore as well as Karen Skubik (Membership Coordinator) 
 

4th of July at the UUFWC!! 

On Monday, July 4th at 6:30, the UUFWC will again celebrate with a pot-luck dinner, grilled hamburgers 

(meat and veggie), and hotdogs. 

All you need to do is: 

• BRING A CASSEROLE OR DISH TO SHARE  (See sign-up sheet in the lobby.) 

• BRING YOUR OWN TABLE SERVICE(S) 

• BRING A LAWN CHAIR 

• BRING A LAWN GAME FOR KIDS OR ADULTS  (See sign-up sheet in the lobby.) 

• BRING YOURSELF, YOUR FAMILY, YOUR FRIENDS, YOUR NEIGHBORS, ETC.  (You get the idea!!!) 
 

The Wooster fireworks will start around 10:00 pm.  You may watch from the UU parking lot or over at 

the soccer fields. 

 

For more information or to volunteer to help, please check with Cherrill Wertz: tcwertz@frontier.com 

 

 

Library News  Submitted by Kay Bowen, UUFWC Librarian 
 

New to our UUFWC library: 

 

BLUU NOTES: AN ANTHOLOGY OF LOVE, JUSTICE, AND LIBERATION 

Edited by Takiyah Nur Amin 289.132 Amin 2022 

 

“Forged at the intersection of faith and justice, BLUU Notes: An Anthology of Love, Justice, 

and Liberation is the first publication from Black Lives of Unitarian Universalism 

(BLUU). Editors  Dr. Takiyah Nur Amin and Rev. Mykal Slack, both on BLUU’s Organizing Collective 

Board of Directors, have collected original poems, prayers, and 

short prose pieces by Black Unitarian, Universalist, and Unitarian Universalist writers, musicians, worship 

leaders, and liturgists. This rich and profound collection can be used for personal study, private 

meditation, and worship that amplifies a Black Unitarian Universalist perspective and worldview. 

Selected music and additional resources round out this transformative collection.” 

 

Quote from the website of inSpirit: UUA Book and Gift Shop 

 

The JUSTICE AND SPIRIT: UNITARIAN UNIVERSALIST BOOK CLUB selected this title for their February 2022 

discussion. 

 

Many thanks to James Griffith for donating this anthology to our library. 

 



 

Social Action in Action  Submitted by Betty Schuler, of the Social Action Committee  

 

SHARING WITH OTHERS The annual budget of the Social Action Committee has built into it funding for 

social justice agencies that is distributed in June at the end of the UUFWC fiscal year. The Social Action 

Committee has voted to distribute the funds as follows. 

 

$500 to the Akron-Canton Regional Foodbank which supports more than 5 hundred 

pantries, hot-meal sites, homeless shelters and other hunger relief programs. Every 

dollar donated provides the equivalent of four meals. Inflation has impacted local 

families. The food bank reports that every month in the first 4 months of 2022 has 

shown an increase of 5,000 people using its services. 

 
$254 to World Central Kitchen, a non-profit providing hot meals in times of 

disaster. It was founded by celebrity chef Jose’ Andres’ in 2010 to prepare 

food in Haiti following a devastating earthquake. In February, 2022 with the 

invasion of Ukraine by Russia, World Central Kitchen set up a kitchen at a 

pedestrian crossing into southern Poland to feed refugees fleeing Ukraine. It 

has since expanded to serve millions of meals at crossings into Romania, 

Moldova and Hungary. It is also partnering with restaurants inside of 

Ukraine to get hot meals to anyone in need. 

 
$253 to UNICEF USA, which is delivering aid to Ukrainian children. Its 

emergency response teams have been on the ground in Ukraine since 2014, 

addressing impacts of conflict on children in the eastern region. Since the 

Russian invasion in February, 2022 it has significantly scaled up operations all 

across the country. As of mid-May 7.7 million people were internally 

displaced and more than 6.4 million people – including nearly two thirds of 

all children in Ukraine have crossed into Poland, Romania, Moldova, 

Slovakia, Hungary and other neighboring countries. UNICEF focuses on 

meeting the most critical urgent needs of children for safety, health care, 

safe water and nutrition. 

 

July Birthdays 

Kat Gibbons - Bonnie Groop 

Chloe Chandler - Sonia Solomonoff 

Bill Carter - Sherri Gochnauer 

Tom Gross - Ruth Dykstra 

Jenny Grimsley - Dan O'Rourke  

Susan Sommer-Wagner 

 

& Anniversaries 

Inez & Jim Bird 

Denise Bostdorff & Dan O'Rourke 

Sue & Tom Gross 

Cherrill & Terry Wertz 

 

 



 

Landscape Workday: 2nd Sunday of Every Month 

Submitted by Ruth Sewell for the Outdoor Facilities (Landscape) Committee 

 
Please check your email for weather updates.  If it rains, or is very hot, we will postpone until the 

following Sunday. 

 

We are meeting after the service at 11:30am to have lunch before we continue working on our new 

landscape. Ruth will provide shredded chicken sandwiches. Please bring a dish to share. We will start 

working at about noon. 

 

We will be adding more beds beginning with the children’s play area behind the building and will also 

clean up the driveway entry.   Bring your tools, gloves, and your wheelbarrow.  We will be spreading 

topsoil and wood chips. Kids are welcome. 

 

Any questions – please see Ruth Sewell or Merry Gentry 

 

Return to the Wild 

Submitted by Betty Schuler for "All Things Green" 

In 2006 Caraustar Industries in Rittman closed. It 

left behind 300 acres of buildings, with collapsing 

roofs, ponds used for dumping water filled with 

paper pulp and a landfill where layers of pulp were 

piled so high that it is known as Mount Rittman. In 

2012 Urban Renewables II took ownership of the 

propertied and began the cleanup process. In 2018 

the city of Rittman received a $2.6 million Clean 

Ohio grant to purchase 210 acres and turn it into a 

nature preserve. Mayor William Robertson, with an army of volunteers, undertook clearing paths, 

removing invasive species and planting trees. With additional volunteers numbering more than 100 and 

funding from several sources, this land has been returned to wilderness. 

 



 

Named the Mayor William J. Robertson Nature Preserve in recognition of the mayor’s efforts, the 

preserve was opened formally in June, 2022. It has 13 ponds, one as large as 20 acres with a kayak 

launch, 7.2 miles of walking trails, including ADA accessible trails that are 6 feet wide. 1,020 donated 

hardwood trees have been planted. The transformer station that powered the cardboard factory is in the 

process of being turned into an education center. Grants and donations received will provide chimney 

swift towers, bird houses and bat houses to be placed on the remaining power poles. Pollinator gardens 

have been started and a half acre of native plants, including native milkweed, planted. According to 

Audubon and eBird, 76 species of birds have been documented. A group of trumpeter swans remained 

all last winter. Mammals living there include deer, raccoon, skunk, coyote, red fox, meadow vole, 

squirrel, chipmunk, rabbit, beaver, mink and muskrat 

 

The preserve can be reached off of Route 57. Turn on Sheets Road to Morningstar Road. There is a small 

parking area near the entrance and a larger one a short distance further on. It sounds worth checking 

out. 

 

Wooster Bike Crew 

Submitted by Martin Lubell  

Osler Ortez, a newly minted CFAES (College of Food, Agricultural and 

Environmental Sciences) assistant professor from Nicaragua, and Jean-Pierre, a 

visiting scholar from Ecuador working in Osler's lab, organized the Wooster Bike 

Workshop super well. Thank you so much! 

 

During the month of July, the Crew were involved in 2 events: 

1. The Wooster Bike Party, on the 2nd Friday of every month, meeting at the UUFWC at 6:30pm, 

and leaving at 7pm (just like the Cleveland Critical Mass schedule). We had 2 new people, 

who came down from Cleveland: Lori and her granddaughter, Alex, who will be attending the 

College of Wooster next year as a Freshwoman. We modified our route to visit more of the 

College of Wooster, which included the meditation labyrinth to the east of the COW Art Center. 

We ended at JAFB. 

 

2. The Wayne Trails "Run, Walk & Roll", which included a Poker Run with 12 downtown businesses. 

The contestants would pick up a card from a deck that each business had, and they would try to 

build the best Poker hand. We ran into another one of our crew members: Karen Skubik, who was 

shopping at the Farmers Market with her husband, Casey Hoy! 



 

 
 

If you are interested in joining the Wooster Bike Compost network (within the 

Wooster City limits), we would deliver to you 2 compost buckets (for which you 

will donate $10, at paypal.me/WoosterBikeCompost), and then you start 

composting your food scraps, everything pretty much except for meats and 

labels, and not even for the time being, the bio-degradable plastics. Once one 

bucket is full, you would contact us, and a teenager or an adult from our 

Wooster Bike Crew will come pick it up, empty it in our compost site at the 

Muellner Art Park (Oakhill & Wayne, where the Biden Hill is located), and bring back the empty bucket a 

few days later for which again, we accept a donation, this time for $5. 

  

The Wooster Bike Compost also sells a potting mix, made from our compost, for $10 bucket, but we will 

be having some workforce issues over the summer. 

  

 

This Month's Meetings 
 

Meetings may be held in-person or via Zoom. Please contact the meeting leader listed below prior to 

the meeting to get the Zoom link. 

 

The Humanist Group is taking our normal summer break from Sunday meetings, but mark your 

calendars for July 23rd at 6pm.  We will be getting together for good food and great fellowship at our 

picnic at the Gochnauer's farm.  Italian sausages, vegan hotdogs, and buns will be provided.  The rest of 

the meal will be potluck, so please be thinking of what dish you would like to share with the group!  Stay 

tuned for more info via the Humanist email group. 

 

If you would like to be included in our email group for meeting reminders and other information, please 

contact Sherri at sherri.goch@gmail.com. 

 
The evening book discussion group will not meet in July.  For further information contact Bert Bishop 

at bishop.eleven@gmail.com 

 
Choir & Folk Orchestra will resume in August.  For details contact Sharon Delgadillo 

at music.director@uufwc.org. 



 

 
Stand Up for Justice: The UUFWC Racial Justice Team would like to invite the members of the 

fellowship to join us on the 4th Sunday of each month from 12 to 1 PM at the Wooster Square. We 

will stand vigil for racial justice. Make your own sign or use signs that are available at the site. Enjoy the 

presence of your UU friends as we stand in solidarity with BIPOC (Black, Indigenous, and People of 

Color). 

 
The Men’s Group meets on the third Thursday at 7pm. All men are invited to this group to explore 

what's working in your life and what you would like to change. Every meeting stands alone, so 

newcomers and drop-ins are always welcome. Contact David Paul.  

 
The Women’s Group meets for lunch at the UUFWC the second Tuesday of each month 

at 12:30pm.  Meet on the North Patio. (In case of inclement weather, we will move to the Large Group 

Room.) All UUFWC women are welcome with or without your lunch. We have no agenda except to chat, 

share, laugh and enjoy each other’s company. Any questions can be directed 

to Karen.uufwc@gmail.com. 

 
“Coffee with the Minister” every second Sunday after the service. We will skip July due to Summer 

Institute, but join Reverend Walter in his office in August to simply chat and ask any questions you may 

have about Unitarian Universalism or the UUFWC. 

 
Zen Meditation Returns!  Every Monday night at 7pm.  Gather in the far corner of Strawn Hall.  Contact 

Steve Berg for details. 

 
The Pastoral Care Team will be meeting the 4th Sunday of each month at 11:30am.  If you have Pastoral 

Care needs, please feel free to contact Rev. Walter at his email address (rev@uufwc.org) or any of the 

other Pastoral Care members.  That includes, Gail Woosley, Steve Berg, Sue Gross, Chris Struzik, or 

Cherrill Wertz.  To anyone who may want to join our team, please contact Rev. Walter for information. 

 
The Grief Group will be meeting again on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of each month from 4-5pm at the 

UU Fellowship.  If you have questions, please contact Gail Woosley at 330-956-1504 via text or phone. 

 
Sitting Chair Yoga Mondays from 10-10:45am in the Large Group Room.  Participants with limited 

mobility engage in poses and stretches that are gentle on the body but that help gain strength, flexibility, 

and balance.  Classes will be taught by Debora Galaz, a 200-hour certified yoga teacher with a specialized 

license for Sitting Chair Yoga.  Suggested donation $5. 

 
Join the Wooster Bike Party on the 2nd Friday of every month.  Meet at 5pm at the UUFWC for a 

different ride each time. We will adapt the bike ride to who is riding with us, it does not have to be 

difficult. Some of the Wooster Bike Crew accompany the guest riders in case there are mechanical or tire 

issues along the route. All welcome! 

 
See our website for the most current meeting guidelines regarding Covid precautions. 

 

 

 





 


